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A study conducted by the 

Florida Bat Conservancy 

to determine the status of 

the Florida bonneted bat 

(Eumops f lor idanus) 

following the hurricane 

season of 2004 was 

completed in October 

2007.  The final report 

was  s u bm i t t ed  in 

February  

 

The study was funded 

through a grant from the 

U.S. Fish & Wildlife 

Service (USFWS) and 

included 50 nights of 

survey in 45 different 

areas of south Florida.  

 

Survey work was conducted using 

acoustical monitoring equipment in 

conjunction with computer software to 

record the echolocation calls of bats.  The 

computer files were then analyzed and the 

species of bats foraging in the area 

identified. This approach of ñeavesdroppingò 

on the echolocation calls of bats enables us 

to determine the species of bats present 

without disturbing them, or interfering with 

their normal behaviors.  It also enables 

researchers to determine all species of bats 

foraging within the area. 

The survey revealed that the Florida 

bonneted bat exists within a very small 

range extending from just south of Punta 

Gorda to Homestead.   The species was not 

found north of Coral Gables on the east 

coast of Florida, nor was it found in the 

interior portions of the state.    Only a few 

calls were recorded in the Coral Gables 

area, which previously had been considered 

a stronghold of the species.  No calls were 

recorded in the Everglades region of the 

range so it is not known if the species is 

present in this habitat.  

(Continued on page 4) 

FBC COMPLETES BONNETED BAT STUDY :  

SURVEYS INDICATE A LOW ABUNDANCE AND LIMITED RANGE 

Florida bonneted bat (Eumops floridanus)                                                  

Photo by Ralph Arwood 
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April 19:  Earth Day Festival, Naples, 9 am - 3 pm . Visit FBCôs bat booth and celebrate 

Earth Day at the Conservancy of Southwest Florida.   Shop for locally-grown and organic 

foods at the Farmerôs Market, and enjoy live entertainment, guest speakers, native plant 

sales, plus prizes and a kidsô carnival. Conservancy of Southwest Florida, 1450 Merrihue 

Drive, (239) 262-0304. 

 

April 26:  Arbor Day Festival, Ocala, 10 am - 3 pm. .  Visit FBCôs bat booth and celebrate 

Arbor Day at the Discovery Science & Outdoor Center, located in Brick City Park, 1211 SE 

22nd Road. The park is located just off Lake Weir Avenue.  The festival will include live 

music, tree planting and care demonstrations, an ñAsk the Expertò area, tree scavenger 

hunt, nature crafts for kids, nature craft vendors, and wood building kits provided by 

Loweôs. Trees will be given away and others will be available for purchase. There also will 

be tree-climbing demonstrations with an opportunity to try it yourself.  

 

May 12:  Bat Program, West Palm Beach, 7 pm.   Join us at the Okeeheelee Nature 

Center where we will be speaking to the Palm Beach Pack and Paddle Club.  The public is 

welcome!  The nature center is located at 7715 Forest Hill Blvd., one mile west of Jog 

Road.  

 

May 17th:  Bat Program and Night Hike, 7 pm.  Join us at the Riverwoods Field Station 

in Lorida for a bat program followed by a night hike at the nearby Pearce Homestead 

where we will listen for bats along the Kissimmee River.  Reservations are required. 

Call (863) 462-5280 for reservations and information.     www.riverwoods.ces.fau.edu 

 
For more information on any program, you may also call FBC: 727-710-2287 

FBC IN THE COMMUNITY   

Allyson Webb, a graduate student at Florida Gulf Coast 

University, is the first recipient of a student grant from the 

Florida Bat Conservancy. Allyson will be studying bats and 

their diet in the mangroves of southwest Florida.  Although 

we know that bats are foraging for insects over mangrove 

areas, little research has been done to determine the types 

of insects on which they are feeding. 

 

Allyson will be working at five sites along the Black Water 

River in Collier-Seminole State Park and the Ten Thou-

sand Islands National Wildlife Refuge.  She will be looking 

at insect availability by capturing insects with funnel light traps at different heights in the 

mangroves.  To determine what the bats are eating, she will collect fecal pellets by captur-

ing bats and putting them in holding cages just long enough to collect a sample, then re-

leasing them.  The pellets will then be analyzed back at the Florida Gulf Coast University 

laboratory to determine the types of insects the bats are eating. 

 

Allyson also works as a Resource Manager at Corkscrew Swamp Sanctuary. 

FBC AWARDS RESEARCH GRANT TO FLORIDA GULF COAST 

UNIVERSITY STUDENT 

Allyson Webb 
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òWHITE NOSE SYNDROMEó 

SPREADING IN THE NORTHEAST  

By Selena Kiser 

 

As you may have heard, there is a 

disturbing new disease affecting bats in 

the northeastern United States. It is called White Nose Syndrome (WNS), and it is 

spreading at an alarming rate, killing large numbers of bats. WNS was first detected 

among bats hibernating in caves and mines in New York during the winter of 2006-2007. 

The bats diagnosed with WNS were found with white patches around their noses, due to 

the growth of a fungus. Not all the bats affected with WNS exhibit the white fungus, so it 

may be a secondary infection that occurs as a batôs immune system weakens. 

 

The culprit for the disease has not yet been identified. WNS may be caused by a 

bacterium, virus, fungus, or other agent. Studies are currently being conducted to find out 

what the vector is, as well as how it is being spread. During the winter of 2007-2008, WNS 

spread from New York to hibernacula in Vermont and Massachusetts. 

 

Bats infected with WNS are emaciated and have used most of their fat reserves before 

the end of winter. With little fat left to get them through hibernation, they typically end up 

dying as a result of starvation. One of the other symptoms of WNS is that bats are often 

seen flying around during the daytime in winter, in below freezing temperatures, which 

may possibly be due to their desperate hunger. Dead bats collected from hibernacula 

have also shown signs of pneumonia and lung hemorrhages, which could also be 

secondary infections. 

 

Species of bats affected so far include: Little Brown Myotis, Indiana Myotis, Northern Long

-eared Myotis, Small-footed Myotis, and Eastern Pipistrelle. Since these species 

congregate in large hibernation colonies, WNS has the potential to spread quickly through 

a large number of bats. The mortality rates are proving to be very high in caves with WNS. 

Two caves in New York that were known to contain WNS infected bats showed 90 to 97% 

fewer bats in the winter of 2007-2008 than in 2006-2007. In winter 2006-2007, the number 

of dead bats in New York was near 11,000; in 2007-2008 the numbers will surely be 

higher. Of the caves currently documented with WNS, approximately 400,000 to 500,000 

bats hibernate within. If 90% of these bats die, that would be a staggering loss. 

 

Many caves in the Northeast have been closed to cavers, until more is known about WNS. 

This is to prevent any possible spreading of the disease by humans. There have been no 

reports of humans contracting illnesses from bats with WNS or from caves where WNS 

has been documented. So, it seems that WNS is not being directly transmitted from 

humans to bats and vice versa, however it is possible that humans could be 

contaminating caves by carrying the vector on their clothing, boots or other equipment. 

 

If you are traveling in the Northeast and you happen to see a bat with the aforementioned 

symptoms, please report it to the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service. 

 Find a local office in the Northeast by visiting their website:  

 www.fws.gov/northeast/offices.html 

Photo by Donna 

Zacharczyk 

 

Bat Abode : Trip guides 

told the travelers that 

this shelter, seen at 

Braulio Carrillo National 

Park, is created by 

Honduran white bats, 

who chew along the 

leaf vein until the sides 

fold over to create a 

ñtent.ò  

BAT TRAVELS:  

PINELLAS COUNTY MASTER 

GARDENERS SPOT BATS IN 

COSTA RICA, JAN. 2008  

Photo: Al Hicks, NY Dept. of Environmental Conservation 

Photo by Elizabeth Morse 

Daytime Defense: 
Proboscis bats use 
camouflage by lining up 
in a way that resembles 
lichen, going unnoticed 
by predators at Cano 
Palma, Tortuguero 
National Park. 
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FBC EXTENDS SPECIAL THANKS TO THE FOLLOWING FOR THEIR ASSISTANCE IN 

THE EUMOPS FLORIDANUS STUDY:  

The study also confirmed the species was rare, even within 

the established range, and estimated the entire population 

may be less than a few hundred individuals.   
 

On the positive side, there was no indication that the 

hurricanes of 2004 had a negative impact on the population. 
 

The restricted range and small population make this species 

particularly vulnerable.  The state of Florida currently lists the 

species as Endangered.  The study recommends that the 

USFWS also list the Florida bonneted bat as federally 

Endangered.  Additional studies were recommended to 

further assess the abundance of the species in south Florida, 

to determine the factors that cause the species to be rare so 

the needed resources can be protected, and to locate 

existing roost sites so they can be preserved.  

(Continued from page 1) 
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Ralph Arwood  Inside-Out Photography 

Mike Berry  U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, Ten Thousand Islands NWR 

Scott Gonnion  U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, Ten Thousand Islands NWR 

Roger Hammer  Miami-Dade Parks and Recreation Department 

Mike Hoke  Broward County Parks and Recreation Division 

Pat Howell  Broward County Parks and Recreation Division 

Jean McCollom  Okaloacoochee Slough Wildlife Management Area 

Chriss Miller  Miami Metro Zoo 

Ben Nottingham  U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, Florida Panther NWR 

Mike Owen  Fakahatchee Strand Preserve State Park 

Dave and Sylvia Phillips  Florida Bat Conservancy members 

Karen Relish  Fakahatchee Strand Preserve State Park volunteer 

Gary Schultz  Florida Natural Areas Inventory 

Brian Scofield  Babcock Webb Wildlife Management Area 

Jim Surdick  Florida Natural Areas Inventory 

Sonya Thompson  Miami-Dade Parks and Recreation Department 

Susan Trokey  U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service 

Allyson Webb  Corkscrew Swamp Sanctuary 

Victor Young  Sanibel-Captiva Conservation Foundation 


